
 

 

 

 

 

NOVEMBER 21, 2022 

NOTICE TO HOMEOWNERS 
TO:  RESIDENTS/BUSINESS OWNERS 

RE:  2022 RESURFACING PROJECT –  

  Birch Street  West Street 

  Swap Lane  Smith Lane 

  Van Dyke Ave. Fairview Ave. 

  Smith Place 

FROM: DAVID HALS – BOROUGH ENGINEER 

 

ON OR ABOUT TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 29, 2022, THE SECOND PHASE OF THE 2022 

RESURFACING PROJECT IS SCHEDULED TO START (WEATHER PERMITTING). 

THIS PHASE WILL INCLUDE THE MILLING AND RESURFACING OF THE ABOVE STREETS. 

 

THE SCHEDULE IS AS FOLLOWS: (WEATHER PERMITTING) 

MILLING – TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 29, 2022 

PAVING – WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2022 

 

THE ROADS WILL BE CLOSED TO TRAFFIC WITH LIMITED ACCESS TO AND FROM YOUR 

HOME DURING THE MILLING OF YOUR STREET 

THE ROADS WILL BE CLOSED TO ALL TRAFFIC FOR THE DAY YOUR STREET IS 

SCHEDULED FOR RESURFACING. 

SHOULD YOU NEED YOUR VEHICLE ON THE DAY YOUR STREET IS SCHEDULED FOR 

RESURFACING IT MUST BE MOVED TO ANOTHER STREET BY 7:00 AM. 

 

SHOULD YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS, PLEASE CONTACT GARY CALLAHAN FROM MY 

OFFICE AT 201-410-9556 



 


